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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 25 April 2023.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 30 September 2016 Administrative 

Remarks 6105 (page 11) counseling entries.  You also requested to remove your 30 September 

2016 Unit Punishment Book (UPB), which documents your Non-Judicial Punishment (NJP).  

The Board considered your contentions that there is no record of any investigation and therefore 

no substantiating evidence regarding the alleged charges.    

 

With regard to your NJP, the Board noted that on 30 September 2016, you received NJP for 

Violation of Article 107, False Official Statements, of the Uniform Code of Military Justice 

(UCMJ).  You were advised of your rights under Article 31, UCMJ, given the opportunity to 

consult with a military lawyer, and advised of your right to demand trial by court-martial in lieu 

of NJP.  You agreed to accept NJP and you were advised of your right to appeal on 30 

September 2016.  The Board determined that the Marine Corps properly followed all of its 

procedures for awarding a NJP.  You were advised of your right to refuse NJP and demand 

trial by court-martial in lieu of NJP, but you chose not to.  You were also given an opportunity to 

consult counsel prior to accepting NJP.  You agreed to accept NJP subject to your right of 

appeal, but you did not appeal.  The Board thus determined that your Commanding Officer was 






